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Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,  

Well done to all the children involved in the recent sporting events. You were real ambassa-
dors for the school. I am thankful to the staff and parents who regularly support the events 
and encourage their children to take part.   

This week is a "full on" week for our oldest children and their teachers. National tests take 
place. We know our children will really put their all into the tests just as they have done all 
year,  as they have prepared. Between now and the end of the summer, our younger children 
will also be involved in assessments. Although it is a very short term there is lots going on!  

We look forward to meeting with parents during term 6 to celebrate all the children have 
achieved during the last year.  

Thank you to Mrs Parker and her husband who really made a huge difference to the raised 
bed area of the school grounds over Easter. Thanks to Danni Say for providing the scaffold-
ing planks. The space looks amazing- a new lease of life. Thanks you to Mrs Parker's dad 
who has provided some extra planters and seating. We are truly grateful for the generosity. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ /ȅƎƴŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ DƻƭŘŬƴŎƘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ млл҈ ŀǧŜƴŘπ
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Diary Dates  

Friday 19th May PTA Duck Race 

Friday 26th May  Term 5 Ends 

Monday 5th June Term 6 Starts 

Monday 19th June  Year 6 Leavers Service @ Wells Cathedral (more details will follow) 

Thurs 22nd June Sports Day weather permitting 

Wednesday 28th June Inset Day 

Thursday 29th June Year 5 Science Day @ Prior Park College (details to follow) 

Friday 30th June 

Year 6 Camp 

 

Year 5 Robotocs Day in Shoscombe Schoolï details to follow 

Monday 3rd July 
Year 6  return from Camp 

 

Friday 21st July 
Year 6 Leavers Service PM details to follow 

 



         

/ȅƎƴŜǘ /ƭŀǎǎ  

The Cygnets enjoyed their trip to the Bishopõs Palace in 

Wells. They had a dragonõs lair map to follow! They ex-

plored the ruins in the garden, then walked along the 

battlements and found some beautiful angel wings. 

Crossed over the moat and found a dragonõs egg in the 

water! Then we finally found the dragonõs lair hiding in a 

wildflower meadow. The dragon was huge but didnõt mind 

the Cygnets sitting on his/her body. Mrs Rodford told 

the story of Bishop Jocelyn and the Dinder dragon. Then it was picnic time as we were 

very hungry. After that we fed the ducks (the swans nowhere to be seen) and then 

found a beautiful mosaic telling the story of the Dinder dragon. Some very tired chil-

dren and adults returned back to Wellow.  

Mrs Rodford  

Owlet class have been busy learning the story of Jack and the Beanstalk. We have 

made puppets and drawn story maps to help us learn the story.    We have also been 

busy planting vegetables and sunflowers.   We are looking forward to watching them 

grow over the next few weeks.    

Mrs Barnes  

hǿƭŜǘ /ƭŀǎǎ  



 

 

Goldfinches have been busy helping to improve our outdoor areas this week. We have been 

weeding and planting flower beds up with wild flowers as well as seeding the new beds in the 

óGrowing and Spiritualô garden with annual and perennial flowers. The children have also begun 

to plant up the vegetable patches with a range of vegetables; beetroot, salad, tomatoes, carrots, 

onions, potatoes and radishes to name just a few! We look forward to watching them grow.  

 

 

 

YƛƴƎŬǎƘŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ    

Our topic this term is 'Oh I do like to be beside the Seaside' and we have been studying 

the book 'Kensuke's Kingdom' written by Michael Morpurgo. The children wrote a Ship's 

Log from the viewpoint of the main character Michael. They wrote their logs on 'old' pa-

per for authenticity. The children then made detailed drawings of the Peggy Sue and 

learnt about different parts of a sailing boat.  

 

In science we have been learning about the water cycle. We carried out two experi-
ments to demonstrate how water evaporates, condenses and then falls as precipitation 
(rain) Ask us what we did with food colouring and shaving foam!  

Mrs Sheppard 

 

DƻƭŘŬƴŎƘ /ƭŀǎǎ  



Holiday Club ï Whitsun Holiday    

Please note that there will be a sports club running again throughout the Whitsun holidays run-

ning from Monday through to Friday. Please look out next week for booking forms. This has 

been a very successful federation holiday club and the feedback from the children has been 

fantastic! The cost to send a child for a day is one of the lowest in the area and they cover a 

range of different sports and skills, whilst mixing with old friends and making new ones. If you 

would like to know more about it please see Mrs Parker for information.   

Thank you to all those parents who contact me to discuss re-

quests for absence. I really appreciate your honesty.ï Our 

Christian Value this term! 

I am always saddened when children return after an absence 

that is reported as illness, to  find out that they have actually 

been on holiday. 

Teachers and staff work really hard to ensure children make 

good progress in their learning.  We appreciate all the support 

we receive from parents in ensuring their children are in school 

as much as possible. 

Thank You  

We have been working on improving our outdoor learning areas and the current focus has 

been on developing the allotment area into a óGrowing and Spiritual Garden. We have kindly 

had made for the garden, a selection of purpose built planters and new picnic bench to en-

hance the area. These items were donated by Mike Bass (owner of The Strawberry Line Min-

iature Railway at Avon Valley Wildlife Park in Keynsham) Mrs Parkerôs father, Alan Dring. 

They also donated last year all the picnic benches currently in use in the lower playground by 

the paddock. We are very thankful that they continue to support St Julianôs school so gener-

ously. We would also like to thank the PTA who are currently helping to complete the new 

regeneration of this area by funding the materials needed. Our intention for this area is not 

only to give the children more opportunities to grow vegetables and fruit and cook but also as 

a place to relax, reflect and have a quiet area to go.  



Archery Competition   

On April 27
th
 April our federation took 2 teams from each school covering Year 3 / 4 and Year 

5/ 6. A total of 24 children presented the federation in a Level 3 UWE Spring Games Archery 

Tournament. Children had been selected through trials held by Premier Sportôs coaches cover-

ing a range of different archery skills. The children selected were chosen for particular skills. 

In year 3 / 4 the children selected were: Wilf Inger-Flecker, Mia Murphy, Mali Wall and Evelyn 

Stone. In Year 5/6 the children selected were : Jack Crockford, Tilly Milsom, Fern Jackson and 

Olli Chapman. Also helping out the Camerton Year 3/ 4 team were Kitty Chapman and Nora 

Kotchie.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All teams took part in three different skills including target shooting and distance against over 

20 teams. The competition lasted the whole day and was held at Bristol Grammar Sports 

Ground in Failand, meaning a very early start for all children.  We were so impressed with the 

way in which each child represented the school with wonderful behaviour and manners.  

We are pleased to announce that our Year Ĳ team were placed 1
st
 over 20 teams and our 

Year 5/6 team were placed 14
th
 out of 23. Individually the children all did incredibly well with 

two of our children being placed in the top ten of 80 plus children! Wilf was placed a staggering 

1
st
 and Mali was placed 9

th
! Well done to all the children who took part and the parents that en-

abled them to get there. Big thank you also to Jason from Premier Sports who came and sup-

ported the children.  
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